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Around the state, 35 integrated stations (with professional firefighters as well as volunteers) are responding 
to an extra 7,361 calls for assistance compared to a decade ago. The CFA system relies on volunteers to 
respond alongside full-time firefighters in order to safely deal with the emergency at hand. As there are 
more and more calls for assistance, the volunteers need to balance their work and family responsibilities 
with their commitment to the community. The volunteers are not to blame if they are not available for every 
call for help. We need changes to the system which ensure a fully professional response in highly urbanised 
areas, and still allow volunteers to protect their communities where the call numbers are low enough not to 
greatly impact their family lives and employment.  
 
With the acceptance of this bill, I believe Victoria will receive an improved professional service in major 
centres and the wider Metropolitan District. Volunteer brigades across the state will maintain control of 
their areas, and continue to respond as they previously have. For integrated stations and volunteer-only 
stations which will eventually, as a result of the Fire District Review panel, become part of the Fire Rescue 
Victoria fire district; there is an opportunity to improve how volunteers are responded to emergencies. With 
full-time coverage in the Fire Rescue Victoria fire district, the volunteers on the fringe would not be 
required to respond immediately, but could be called on during major fires and emergencies as extra 
resources. This would also allow for those in MFB areas to become CFA volunteers, where previously they 
have lived too far away to respond.  
 
 
d) Underlying policy rationale 
 
The Australian Firefighters’ Health Study by Monash University has demonstrated that full-time firefighters 
working longer than 20 years in the industry are at a significantly higher risk of contracting cancer than the 
general population. 
 
By having presumptive legislation for certain types of cancers, the prior studies and history of the firefighter 
involved will demonstrate the cancer to be a result of firefighting. At a time where a lot of physical and 
psychological stress is applied to the firefighter with cancer, the presumptive legislation will reduce the 
added stress of having to prove which particular incidents led to the cancer. 
 
 
I thank the Senate Committee, once again, for the opportunity to explain why I support the proposed 
changes and look forward to the result of this inquiry. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Christopher Selby-Slee 
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